
 
TAXI COMMISSION MEETING 

Minutes of the March 18, 2013 meeting 
 
 

 
There was not a quorum present.  The following discussion  

was held with no action by the Commission 
 
 
ATTENDANCE 
 

Present: Members: Commissioners Peter Bresciano, Councilor Brad Lown, 
Lieutenant Mark Newport and Deputy City Clerk Dianne M. Kirby 

 
Absent: Commissioner Aaron Lawson 

 
 
Chair Bresciano stated they do not have a quorum and therefore, cannot have a meeting.  He 
stated there are a few informational items he would like to bring forward. 
 
Deputy City Clerk Kirby announced that April 1, 2013 is the date all 2012-2013 licenses and 
medallions expire.  She stated she has received licenses and medallion documents from 
Anchor, Blue Star, Rockingham and Sunshine.  She indicated she has spoken with BobKat 
Transportation and he is working on his papers.  She further stated she has not heard from 
Annie’s Taxi or Portsmouth Taxi.  She said she will contact each of them to see what their 
status is.    
 
Lieutenant Newport reported that the yearly inspection date has been set for Friday April 19, 
2013 at the Public Works Department.  He stated everything would be run the same as last 
year.   He said everything worked out great last year and he hopes to have the same results 
this year.  He requested taxi owners check their vehicles over for minor repairs prior to bringing 
them in on April 19th. 
 
Commissioner Bresciano announced the next Taxi Commission meeting would be held on 
April 15, 2013. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 

Dianne M. Kirby 
Dianne M. Kirby, Deputy City Clerk 


